	Minutes of a Remote Meeting of  Bridford Parish Council held online via Zoom on 
Tuesday 4th May 2021 at 7.00pm:
Present: Cllrs J Padgham (newly elected Chairperson), S Purser, R Dowding, K Gervers, G Hartnell, Mrs J P Banks.  Cllr A Lord joined the meeting via landline telephone.  No members of the public were in attendance.  Cllr Purser agreed to chair this meeting with Cllr Padgham taking over at future meetings

	1
	APOLOGIES – Cnty Cllr J Brook who had attended Bridford Annual Parish Council Meeting earlier in the evening.  Cllr E Gallagher in retrospect.

	2
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST - none

	3
	PUBLIC DISCUSSION – none

	MATTERS ARISING from previous meeting

	4
	MINUTES - Parish Council resolved to approve the minutes of the remote Parish Council Zoom meeting held on 4 April 2021 as a true and accurate report of the meeting. 

	5
	PLAY PARK – accessibility for e-scooters. The Parish Council agreed that there is no reason why small e-scooters should not be permitted on the skateboard track. Cllr Gervers has gone through the annual RoSPA report and although there are a few minor issues, there is nothing major which needs immediate attention.  Now that we are coming out of lockdown, the swing seats already authorised in 2020 will be replaced.

	6
	GRASS CUTTING CONTRACT – the current contractor did not wish to tender this time but as there were no others interested, he has agreed to continue for the next twelve months to give the Parish Council time to try and find somebody else for 2022.

	7
	MEETINGS ATTENDED / ONLINE – no meetings attended but Cllr Dowding wished to report that he had not heard further from DNPA since the online meeting with them earlier in the year.

	8
	DISTRICT COUNCILLORS  REPORT
As we are in purdha up to the election there is little to report.

Please exercise your right to vote on Thursday in a covid secure way and do not forget your pencil!

Newton Abbot to get a £9 million plus revamp including a 4 screen cinema and revamped market hall and performance area.

Various Grant's ending and starting so please look at website for updates.

	9
	COUNTY COUNCILLORS REPORT - Annual Report submitted (see minutes of Bridford Annual Parish Council) nothing further to report.  

	DNPA PLANNING FOR DISCUSSION 

	10
	Item dealt with between meetings due to short timescales for responses.

ROCKSIDE, CHRISTOW – Prior Notification re proposed erection of agricultural barn (13.71 x 9m) DNPA ref. 0192/21- details circulated by email prior to meeting.  Councillors were reminded that a previous application involved the use of an agricultural track for domestic purposes and that this current application to erect an agricultural barn could be a way of getting around planning permission.  

The Parish Council has no objections to this application.

	11
	ANY PLANNING ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION RECEIVED SINCE PUBLICATION OF THE AGENDA - none

	DNPA PLANNING FOR INFORMATION  -none

	 12
	ANY PLANNING ITEMS FOR INFORMATION RECEIVED SINCE PUBLICATION OF THE AGENDA - none

	FINANCE & ACCOUNTS

	13
	ACCOUNT BALANCES 1 April 2021
Current account

Investment account
	4,516.06

3,769.19
8,285.25

	14
	INCOME
	0.00

	15
	EXPENDITURE
Mrs J P Banks re Clerk’s salary April 2021
Mrs P Clapham re Internal Audit fee

Devon Association of Local Councils subscription £111.00 + £14.37 VAT

Society of Local Council Clerks subscription

	247.30
55.00
125.37
95.00
522.67

	16
	ACCOUNT BALANCES  1 May 2021 
Current account

Investment account


	3,993.39
3,769.19
7,762.58

	
	Balances include earmarked funds (£2,473.46):  £135 refundable allotment deposits / £126 Village Garden / £210.76 Clothing Bank  /  £2,001.70 Play Park 

	
	Cllr Dowding designated by the Chairman, confirmed that he had agreed the bank 

reconciliation to the financial records as at 1st May 2021.  The Parish Council resolved to 

accept the accounting figures and authorise the expenditure.

	OTHER ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION

	17
	REVIEW OF PAYMENT OF VILLAGE HALL RENT FOR POST OFFICE SERVICES

The Parish Council has been paying £8.00 per week in respect of 100% of the hire charge of the room at the Village Hall for weekly Post Office Services, which was to be reviewed at the beginning of September.  With Parish Council meetings having to return to a face to face basis and the Parish Council having to recommence paying for the hire of the meeting room with effect from June, this review has been brought forward.  However, during Lockdown, the Village Hall has obtained a number of Covid small business grants and its committee now wishes to share some of these funds with the community. In this respect, the Village Hall Committee proposed to offer a discount to all regular hirers of 50% for the next twelve months. The Committee then received further grant monies and it was suggested and agreed  that this discount should be increased to 90%.**  This resolves the problem for the time being of who is going to pay for the hire of the room for weekly Post Office services which will now be discounted to 80p per session and in addition, the monthly rental of the meeting room for Parish Council meetings will also be reduced accordingly.  The Parish Council thanked Cllr Dowding as the Village Hall representative for this generous gesture. 
** Since the Parish Council meeting, there has been some push back from some of the Hall trustees regarding this discount and it has subsequently been agreed to revert to the original 50%.  It is hoped that the trustees may be able to offer a further discount after 31 March 2022.

	18
	ANY OTHER ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION RECEIVED SINCE PUBLICATION OF THE AGENDA - none

	OTHER ITEMS FOR INFORMATION - none
	

	19
	ANY ITEMS FOR  INFORMATION RECEIVED SINCE PUBLICATION OF THE AGENDA - none

	20
	PUBLIC DISCUSSION – Cllr Lord asked for confirmation that the Village Hall would be available for the June Parish Council Meeting.  Cllr Dowding confirmed that it would be.

Cllr Hartnell, together with Cllr Padgham proposed a huge vote of thanks to Cllr Purser for all that he has done for the Parish Council in his role of Chairman over many years.

	21                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING – Monday 7th June 2021 in the Village Hall at 7.00pm
Original Minutes signed by the Chairperson  7th June2021



